Dear Parents and Guardians,

We understand the morning car line isn't moving as quickly as it could. For this reason, we are sending this out in order to speed up the process. If you could abide by these procedures, the drop off process will be safer, will move quicker and you may be able to get to your destination faster.

First, pull all the way down to the red pole so that more students can be unloaded at once. There are staff members assigned to each pole to assist in unloading your children. Once the new awning is completed, we will ask that you drive all the way down to the end of the awning.

Secondly, when exiting the school after dropping off your child, if you could go straight across Vistavia and take Merlin Road, this would alleviate the gridlock that occurs in the car line. Taking a right or left out of the school is not ideal. The crossing guard has to stop traffic to get students across. If you continue straight, you don't have to wait for her and you can take a right at the end of Merlin onto Delhi to get back to Otranto. If you try to take a left out of the school, then you are just getting back into car line traffic. Once again, you can take a left at the end of Merlin if you need to go that way. If you take a left at the end of Merlin, you would go down Delhi to get to Deerwood which can get you to Otranto as well. The idea of course is to keep traffic moving while getting the students safely to school and getting you on your way.

Lastly, please do not stop on the side of Merlin or Vistavia and drop your children off in the street. This is extremely dangerous. If the guidelines above are followed, the line should move quicker and you shouldn't have to let your children out in the street so we that you can get where you need to go.

Once again, the staff at AC Corcoran are here for you and your children. We want to accommodate you and your child the best way we can in getting them to school and you on your way but we cannot risk the safety of your children and our students. We are hoping that we can all work together and follow these procedures to make morning drop off quicker and safer for everyone.

